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“To form and sustain safe, viable and caring communities for those in need”. 

CELEBRATION OF FRONTLINE STAFF 

During the month of September, Stoddard’s Executive Team celebrated and honored frontline staff  
and contractors for their services and endurance during this Coronavirus Pandemic. The nursing 
staff of each facility received shirts or nursing scrubs with customized labels displaying: “COVID-19 
Hero” and hand sanitizers. Additionally, lunch meals were provided with expressions of much      
appreciation for their dedication and commitment to provide excellent care for our residents at  
Stoddard Baptist Nursing Home, Stoddard Baptist Global Care and The Marigold.  
 
Also in attendance to give support were Mr. Bob Spencer, Director of Clinical Operations,  Allied 
Pharmaceutical Services and Mr. Brian McAllister, Senior District Manager, EMS. Both organiza-
tional representatives have been vital supporters of Stoddard’s mission for many years. The    
members of the Board of Directors, Executive Team, Department Heads and Administrative staff 
truly appreciates the dedication and commitment of Stoddard’s frontline staff and contractors. 

http://www.stoddardbaptisthome.com/donate.php


“To form and sustain safe, viable and caring communities for those in need”. 

Forming and maintaining profound, trustful and sustainable relationships 

Celebration of Frontline Staff cont. 

Stoddard’s frontline staff are greatly appreciated for their continued excellent service and care. 

“To form and sustain safe, viable and caring communities for those in need”. 

To make a donation, please visit:  
www.stoddardbaptistfoundation.org/donate.php 

Designation Numbers:  

9672 & 9673 

Designation Number:  

94544/74410 

Sharing success of programs with our communities in order to encourage confidence  

in sustaining repetitive support, growth and utilization of services 

Every Tuesday 

10:00 - 10:30 a.m. 

A Message From Ms. Keisha M. Clark, Director of Development 
 

Dear friends and supporters of Stoddard! 
 

It is both an exciting and humbling experience to receive your gifts.   
I smile with curiosity to see who has given and more importantly, why  
they have chosen to give!  Instantly, I am appreciative and thank God  

for the selflessness of others.   
 

The Dalai Lama wrote, "The roots of all goodness lie in the soil of  
appreciation".  Since 1902, Stoddard has been a grateful beneficiary 

of "goodness" from our supporters. COVID-19 has certainly interrupted  
our "normal" routines and operations; however, we have been blessed  

with so many acts of kindness.  Our "soil of appreciation" stems from our 
trust in God and belief that people are kind and believe in our mission.  

 

As a supporter, your gifts and donations matter greatly. Each gift helps  
to sustain our daily mission of caring for residents and those  

in need within the community. 
 

To learn more about Stoddard or how to support, I warmly welcome the  
opportunity to speak with you.  You may  contact me directly at  

301-760-7514 or via email at: kclark@sbhfdc.org.  

http://www.stoddardbaptisthome.com/donate.php
mailto:kclark@sbhfdc.org


“To form and sustain safe, viable and caring communities for those in need”. 

Instituting innovative and engaging support services that will help  

people thrive in their place of community 

“To form and sustain safe, viable and caring communities for those in need”. 

A Hearty Thank You to Our Donors 

Forming and maintaining profound, trustful and sustainable relationships 

Through the direction and coordination of Pastor Orlando Bego, Stoddard Baptist Nursing Home 
received PPEs on Wednesday, July 22nd from Bego Enterprise, LLC. (via  Mr. Antoninus Hines, 
CEO, Integrity National Corporation and Mr. Howard Cohen, CEO, Daycon Cleaning and Mainte-
nance Supplies).  
 
On Tuesday, August 25th, all three gentlemen were radio guests on the “Stoddard Lives: Stoddard 
Live!” Radio One Broadcast (WYCB 1340 AM), which airs every Tuesday at 10:00 - 10:30 a.m. Mr. 
Steve Nash, President and CEO/Radio Host, extended heartfelt appreciation for the PPE donations 
and  each guest shared the services that their company provides. 
 
Later during the month, Pastor Bego made arrangements to have IPads donated for the residents. 
On behalf of the Board, Staff and Residents, we extend a hearty “THANK YOU” for their support! 



Thank You to Pastors for Our Weekly “Prayer for the World” 

“To form and sustain safe, viable and caring communities for those in need”. 

Forming and maintaining profound, trustful and sustainable relationships 

Board Members and Staff extends a hearty thank you to the following Pastors who led the weekly 
“Prayer for the World” on Wednesdays during the months of July, August and September, which is 
hosted by Rev. Jesse J. Jackson, Chaplain. 

Rev. David McIntosh-Peters, Pastor 
Salem Baptist Church 

Rev. Oran W. Young, Pastor 
First Rising Mt. Zion Baptist Church 

Rev. Edwin L. Jones, Pastor 
Living Faith Baptist Church and Int’l. Ministries 

Rev. Paul Nelson, Assistant Pastor 
New Bethany Baptist Church 

Rev. Peter Blue, Sr., Pastor 
St. Matthews Baptist Church 

Rev. Mark J. Roy, Pastor 
Good Shepherd Ministries 

Rev. Christian Starghill, Pastor 
New Canaan Baptist Church 

Rev. Barry N. Wade. Sr. Pastor 
Body of Christ Christian Church 

Rev. Kathy Miller 
God’s House of Prayer Baptist Church 

Elder Paulette Davidson 
Harvest Ministries 

Rev. Peggy Miller 
First Baptist Church 

Rev. Rodney Ruffin 
Elim Baptist Church 

Pastor Robin A. Toogood, II 
Purity Baptist Church and Urban Center 

JULY 

AUGUST 

SEPTEMBER 

A Prayer  
for the World 

“To form and sustain safe, viable and caring communities for those in need”. 

Instituting innovative and engaging support services that will help  

people thrive in their place of community 

Employee Spotlight 

On July 8, 2020, Ms. Rosalind Reynolds, 
Payroll/Accounts Payable Manager,  
celebrated her 39 years of employment/
service at Stoddard Baptist Global Care 
(formerly the Washington Center for Aging 
Services) since July 7, 1981. Ms. Reynolds 
began as a receptionist for approximately 
one year and later was promoted to a  
payroll position and currently Accounts  
Payable. 
 

 
Pictured left (second photo): Mr. Dennis, Olaniyi, 
Administrator; Ms. Sharline Everett, Administra-
tor Liaison and Ms. Rosalind Reynolds. 

Mr. George Busey, Activity Specialist, Thera-
peutic Activities, has faithfully served the residents 
of Stoddard Baptist Global Care from July 15, 
2010 to September 28, 2020. Mr. Knowledge 
Shabazz, Director, expressed that Mr. Busey was 
the kind of professional employee that a true lead-
er wants to assist in day-to-day activities. He was 
an instrumental member of the T.A. Team as he 
was the kind of employee that would think past the 
current/following day and week. He will  be greatly 
missed and appreciated for his faithful dedication 
and service. We extend well wishes to Mr. Busey 
in his future endeavors. 
 

 

Pictured right: Mr. George Busey (on left) and Activity 
Team Member, Mr. Dennis Littlejohn (on right). 



Instituting innovative and engaging support services that will help  

people thrive in their place of community 

The Marigold - Celebration of Frontline Staff cont. 

“To form and sustain safe, viable and caring communities for those in need”. 

The celebration of frontline staff was continued at the Marigold as they were honored for their  
services and endurance during this Coronavirus Pandemic.  

“To form and sustain safe, viable and caring communities for those in need”. 

Forming and maintaining profound, trustful and sustainable relationships 

The following Board Members celebrated their birthday during the third quarter of 2020: 

Board Corner 

Mr. Bob Davis 

July 15th 

Mrs. Phyllis Brown 

September 9th 

Rev. Randolph Fitzgerald 

September 10th 

Mr. Thedford Collins 

September 12th 

Rev. Aubrey Lewis 

September 12th 

Rev. Binkley Garrison 

September 16th 

Dr. Lennox Graham 

September 18th 

 Rev. Dr. James Terrell 

September 29th 

Stoddard Baptist Home Foundation, Inc. held its virtual Annual Meeting on Wednesday, September 30th. 
The purpose of the annual meeting is to share the organization’s history, vision and annual goals within 
its mission “to form and sustain safe, viable and caring communities for those in need”. It also serves to 
affirm newly appointed members of the Board. 
 
The guest preacher for the occasion was Reverend Emmett L. Dunn, Executive Secretary/Treasurer of 
the Lott Carey Foreign Mission Convention. The Presiding Officer for the program was Mrs. Barbara J. 
Shaw, Board Member, Stoddard Baptist Nursing Home. Thank you to all of our program participants and 
congratulations to all board members that were re-confirmed during this annual occasion. 

Stoddard Baptist Home Foundation’s Annual Meeting 
Theme: “Hands United In Christian Service” - Romans 8:28 

Reverend Emmett L. Dunn 

Thank You For Your 
Continued Support! 



The CECA Foundation was established to celebrate caregiver excellence, and promote quality patient care 
by providing healthcare institutions with the funding, tools and best practices to recognize their outstanding 
caregivers. Stoddard is honored to have the CECA Foundation as a partner in our mission. 

“To form and sustain safe, viable and caring communities for those in need”. 

Instituting innovative and engaging support services that will help  

people thrive in their place of community 

September - Yawa Lemou 
Certified Nursing Assistant 

August - Antonio Johnson 
Lead Cook, Dining Services 

SBNH CECA Award Winners - July, August and September 2020 

July - Wanda Mitchell 
Director of Infection Control 

HIGHLIGHTS at STODDARD BAPTIST GLOBAL CARE cont. 

“To form and sustain safe, viable and caring communities for those in need”. 

Instituting innovative and engaging support services that will help  

people thrive in their place of community 

On their birthday, residents received one dozen cupcakes, one dozen ice cream cups and one hour 
of their favorite music in a party atmosphere. Most times, a virtual family visit is coordinated via the 
iPad. The families usually include other items for the residents to enjoy. 

Mr. Louis Williams enjoys a time of  
refreshments and birthday wishes! 

Ms. Ruth Berkley enjoyed her birthday 
with her daughter via Facetime. 

Pictured right is resident, Mr. James Rogers. Mr. Knowledge 
Shabazz, Director of Therapeutic Activities, shared that Mr. 
Rogers said to him, “Shabazz, do you know my name”? Mr. 
Shabazz responded, “yes sir”. Mr. Rogers replied, “I am Mr. 
Rogers and this is my neighborhood”! 
 
He then asked Mr. Shabazz to take him outside to get some 
fresh air and feel the sun on his face. As far as his face mask, 
he said, “I want people to see me and know that I am still alive 
and kicking”! God bless you, Mr. Rogers! 

Resident Spotlight: 
Mr. Rogers’ Neighborhood 
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Instituting innovative and engaging support services that will help  
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HIGHLIGHTS at STODDARD BAPTIST GLOBAL CARE 

The Family Council donated 56 clock radios for the residents of Stoddard Baptist Global Care. 

Pictured: (on left) Mr. Aaron Gamble, Vice President of the Family Council and  
(on right) Mr. Knowledge Shabazz, Director of Therapeutic Activities. 

SBGC CECA Award Winners - July, August and September 2020 

“To form and sustain safe, viable and caring communities for those in need”. 

Instituting innovative and engaging support services that will help  

people thrive in their place of community 

September - Sola Ogunwumiju 
Unit Clerk, 2 Orange 

July - Edna Brooks 
Environmental Services Aide 

August - Natasha Mack 
Certified Nursing Assistant 



“To form and sustain safe, viable and caring communities for those in need”. 

Instituting innovative and engaging support services that will help  

people thrive in their place of community 

HIGHLIGHTS at STODDARD BAPTIST NURSING HOME 

Due to the Coronavirus (COVID-19), Stoddard continues to implement health and safety measures 
while conducting resident activities on a one-on-one basis. 

Fourth of July Cookout 

Staff and Volunteers assist residents with Virtual Bingo 

HIGHLIGHTS at STODDARD BAPTIST NURSING HOME cont. 

“To form and sustain safe, viable and caring communities for those in need”. 

Instituting innovative and engaging support services that will help  

people thrive in their place of community 

Although residents are not allowed direct visitation during this implementation of health and safety 
regulations, Ms. Arneitha King’s August 12th birthday was celebrated with an outdoor gathering  of 

family and friends, which brought joy and smiles to everyone. God bless you, Ms. King! 


